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June Newsletter - Division 26D

Leah White <2324division26d@floridakeyclub.org>
Thu 6/8/2023 8:56 PM

Cc:Alan Quon <alanquon@floridakeyclub.org>;Carmen Molina-Churchman <aazonek26@floridakeyclub.org>;Eden Sterk
<2324executiveassistant@floridakeyclub.org>;Heather Locke <heather@floridakeyclub.org>;Ishitha Panguluri
<governorishi@floridakeyclub.org>;Jose Leoncio <jose@floridakeyclub.org>;Svetlana Nudel <aazonek27@floridakeyclub.org>
Bcc:ruudvdp@gmail.com <ruudvdp@gmail.com>

Hey Division 26D!

| hope you guys are all doing well and enjoying the start of your summer as exams are finally about to
be over! Below you will find our June Newsletter. Please read through it as it contains key information,
recaps, and deadlines for our district events.

IMPORTANT REMINDERS:

1. Our first DCM will take place via zoom on Sunday June 18th from 4-5pm. Please RSVP by June
16th at the RSVP link.

2. Please complete your monthly reports before submission on June 10th.
3. Please complete your Officer Information Forms as soon as possible.

Feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns. Remember | am always here to help
and offer an extra hand!
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Hey Leaders of Division 26D,

I hope all of you are having a restful and
rejuvenating start to summer break. For those of
you who are still finishing up exams, you got
this! However, this doesn't mean that your
service to your community should end! This

summer we are expected as a division to

continue participating in service projects and
keep our clubs as active as possible. Please keep
checking your inbox for emails and important
updates from me and please feel free to reach
out if you ever need anything. Have an amazing
summer everyone!

- Leah White, Division 26D Lt. Governor

Division 26D Clubs

Last updated:

1. Cayman Prep High School
40 Paid Members, Charter Date: July 23, 2003

2. Clifton Hunter High School
50 Paid Members, Charter Date: November 29, 2010

3. John Gray High School
43 Paid Members, Charter Date: November 8, 1984

4. Triple C High School
52 Paid Members, Charter Date: December 21, 1987

5. St. Ignatius High School
8 Paid Members, Charter Date: January 15, 2002
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Sponsoring Club the Kiwanis Club of Grand Cayman

Leadership Lesson

"When the best leader’s work is done, the people say, ‘We did it
ourselves!”
- Lao Tzu
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Divisional Council Meetings

Our first Divisional Council Meeting will be held on Sunday June 18th via
zoom from 4:00-5:00pm.

We will be discussing Summer Service ideas, updates, and holding officer
trainings through different workshops while getting to know each other with
fun games. Make sure to RSVP below by June 16th. Can't wait to see you all
there!

Divisional Meet and Greet Recap:
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Our Divisional Meet and Greet took place on May 27th, 2023. I would like to
share a huge thanks to the great turnout we had that night! It was of great
pleasure to meet all of you and have the chance to formally induct our new
officers. Congrats to all the newly inducted officers for our division!

We ate dinner, danced, engaged in active team bonding activities,

icebreakers, and supported the induction of our new officers. I can confidently
say our Meet and Greet turned out to be a huge success and wouldn’t have
been possible without you all.

Thank you to all who attended; I truly appreciated seeing all of you there and
cannot wait for our next meeting!

Click the link below and RSVP before June 16th

Setting Club Goals

e Increase membership by 10% during the Fall Semester -
to increase membership, we want to inform more people about what Key
Club is and what we do and participate in our school's club fair and
Freshmen Orientation.

e Improving social media presence and increasing followers by
10% during the Fall Semester - to improve our social media
platforms and spread information, we will post on our social media at
least 5 times a week and promote our social media accounts during all
club meetings.

e Increase service and participation by 20% during the Fall
Semester - to increase service and participation, we plan on holding
one service project each week and promote it at our club meetings and
through social media.
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Officer
Information Forms and
Monthly Reports

Please make sure to update your club's 2023-2024 Officer Information Forms.
Your club must update it as soon as possible. This allows the district and I to
reach out to you easily and keep you updated with important information! You
can access them through Keymmunity linked below.

Thank you to the following clubs that have submitted their Officer Information
Forms:

 Triple C High School
 Clifton Hunter High School
« Cayman Prep High School

If you have any questions regarding Officer Information Forms or access to
Keymmunity, please do not hesitate to reach out to me!

June 10th is the due date for your May Monthly Reports. However, I would like
for you to submit them by June 8th so that I can review them prior to
submission. Please make sure they are fully updated and submitted on time as
your club's Monthly Report data is used for awards at DCON and the possibility to
be recognized at the divisional and district levels.

Service Spotlight

Key Club members from Triple C High School created “Exam Survival
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Kits” to hand out to students throughout grades 6-11 as one of their May
service projects. These survival kits were given out for free, packed with
essential study materials, and sealed with inspirational messages to encourage
the students during exam season. They completed a total of 49 service hours
with this project.

Remember, we want to give shout out’s to all club’s who engaged in amazing
service projects for the month. If you want recognition, tag the_divisional
instagram in your posts!

Summer Service Project Ideas

Service shouldn't have to stop over the summer! Here are some sample summer
service project ideas for your clubs:
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1. Freshmen Survival Kits

Give freshmen students survival kits your club creates for help and
encouragement at the start of the school year while inviting them to become new
club members.

2. Literacy with Little Ones

Visit your public library and volunteer to read to the younger kids.

3. Car Wash Fundraiser

Host a good old-fashioned car wash to help fundraiser for a cause or organization
of your choice.

4. Beach Clean Up

Find a beach in great need of trash removal. South Sound beach may also be in
need for a sargassum clean up.

4. Help Teachers Prepare for Back to School

Offer an extra helping hand to teachers at your school by helping them set up
their classrooms and any other extra aids with back to school preparations.

5. Back to School Drive

Partner with your very own Cayman Kiwanians to help organize a back to school
drive for students in need.

6. Walk Shelter Dogs
If you love animals, your local shelter probably has volunteer opportunities to

walk the dogs or play with cats. Check out Humane Society to start your volunteer
process.

For inspiration, visit_https://www.keyclub.org/service ideas main/

June To-Do List
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1. Complete Officer Information Forms- Make sure to update me with
your club officer contact information via Keymmunity,
Due: ASAP

2. Submit May Monthly Reports- via Keymmunity
Due: June 10th

3. Divisional Council Meeting- Make sure to RSVP to our upcoming
Division meeting!
Due: June 16th

Sunshine Source

Do you want the Florida District to highlight the work of your club and its
members? Do you want to see an article about your school in the Sunshine
Source? Then, complete the form linked below to submit a notable
service project your school has done to be recognized by the
district!

If your club wants to be featured in the next issue, make sure to email District
Editor Ethan Koh at 2324editor@floridakeyclub.org or complete the form

below!

District Contact Information

Governor Ishitha Panguluri
governorishi@floridakeyclub.org

Secretary Yuwei Huang
secretary@floridakeyclub.org

Treasurer Lorenzo Castillo-Rios

8/10



6/8/23, 9:24 PM Mail - Ruud van der Pluijm - Outlook

treasurer@floridakeyclub.org

Editor Ethan Koh
editor@floridakeyclub.org

Webmaster Chad Cohen
webmaster@floridakeyclub.org

Executive Assistant Eden Sterk
executiveassistant@floridakeyclub.org

District Administrator Heather Locke
heather@floridakeyclub.org

Zone K (26) Administrator Carmen Molina-Churchman
aazonek26@floridakeyclub.org

Zone K (27) Administrator Svetlana Nudel
aazonek27@floridakeyclub.org

©@ ® @

Leah White

https://floridakeyclub.org/
2324division26d@floridakeyclub.org
(345)923-7429

“The measure of who we are is what we do with what we have” - Vince Lombardi

-Leadership -Character Building -Caring -Inclusiveness
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